
 

From the Principal 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 

OUR 2024 STUDENT  

LEADERSHIP TEAM  

REMINDERS & THINGS TO DO 
 

Friday 17th May 
 Sporting Schools 

 Cross Country Echuca Gr 3-6 
 Nutrition Session Ky Health 
 

Thursday 23rd May 
 LIBRARY 
 

Friday 24th May 
 Sporting Schools 
 

Thursday 30th May 
 ART 
 

Friday 31st May 
 Sporting Schools 
 

Thursday 6th June 
 LIBRARY 
 

Friday 7th June 
 Sporting Schools 
 

Thursday 13th June 
 ART 
 

Friday 14th June 
 Sporting Schools 

ISSUE 13: May 16th 2024 
Inspir ing Life long Learning 

Newsletter 



 

 

 

 FROM THE 

Business   

Manager 

 

I will be on leave as of today until Monday 27th May, and an additional 
two days on 30th and 31st May. During my absence, Mrs De Pasquale will 
be Acting Principal.  
 
Social Media and our Students and Your Kids 
 

Over the last couple of weeks, staff and myself have noticed  
that following weekend activities, some students have been  
extremely unsettled by activities and events that they were  
involved in over the weekend. The use of social media and  
messaging has contributed to disharmony at school and  
resulted in much time being spent trying to sort out  
behaviours and emotions. When primary school aged  
students have access to social media and messaging apps  
and so on, it would be appreciated if families could monitor  
what is being communicated and to whom. Mobile phones  
are able to be limited in many ways to avoid ill use and distress 
and upset to others. The spill over at school impedes their  
learning and achieves very little. 
 
Echuca Cross Country 
 

Thank you to the families who have offered extra seats to those 
attending the cross country tomorrow. Cooper, Xyla, Lily and 
Daisy will have a great time testing their athletic abilities and 
meeting old and new friends. 
 
School Crossing 
 

Our much-valued crossing supervisor, Terry, will be unavailable 
on several occasions from 23rd May onwards for a couple of 
weeks. As Campaspe Shire have little or no casual relieving  
supervisors, there will likely be days when the crossing is  
unattended. While staff can sometimes be available to assist 
from the school side of the road, they are not permitted to  
carry out the duties of a Crossing Supervisor, so families are  
encouraged to supervise their children when crossing the road. 
 
Education Week 
 

Yesterday, our students carried out science experiments as part 
of this year’s Education Week. This year's theme, Spotlight on 
STEM, highlights the importance of Science, Technology,  
Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) in our everyday lives, in 
the classroom and beyond. 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: Christine Owen 

Mica will be in the office on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays.  
 

I am happy to discuss  
confidential payment  
options for fees or camps  
& excursions with you. 

Café Lunch 

Orders 
 

3rd Wednesday  

of every month  
 

19th June 
17th July 

21st August 
18th September 

16th October 
20th November 
18th December  



 

Stanhope  
Primary School 

ENROLMENTS  
 

Enrolments are welcome 
for our school.  

 

Parents or carers can  
contact the school to speak  

with the principal,  
Christine, or to collect an  

enrolment pack.  

 
School tours by  

appointment. 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

A mobile phone was found in the boys toilets this week. So far, no one has 

claimed it. Please check at home in case you or other family members have 

not noticed its absence. If you think it may be yours, please contact the office 

to arrange collection. 

 

PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Students are discouraged from bringing mobile phones and other personal 
items from home.  

The motto is “If it’s too precious to be damaged or lost,  
please don’t bring it to school.” 

Expensive personal items, eg : IT equipment, mobile phones etc are not  
covered by the school’s insurance.  Please check that your personal contents 

insurance covers any items. 



ARTWORK FROM NATURE 



Thank you to our generous sponsors 

 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/ 

 DISCLAIMER: The Department of Education & Training, and Stanhope Primary School do not endorse the  

products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the  Department or the School for the  
accuracy of information contained in advertisements. 

HELP IS BUT A PHONE CALL AWAY 
LIFELINE       KID’S HELPLINE       BEYOND BLUE 

13 11 14      1800 55 1800     1300 22 4636 

AWARDS 

⚫ Stanhope Supermarket     ⚫    Stanhope RSL Sub Branch 

Reading Award:                                                                         

Caleb. 

 

Superstar Award 

Tyler and Cooper. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/




Child safety and wellbeing at  

Stanhope Primary School 
information for families and the school community 

 

The Victorian Government has announced new Child Safe Standards to further  
strengthen child safety across organisations, including schools. The new  
standards recognise the critical importance of families and the broader school 
community in maintaining and promoting child safety and wellbeing. 
 

Stanhope Primary School has reviewed and updated our child safety policies 
and procedures to ensure they meet the requirements of the new standards. 
These are available to view our school’s website, via UeducateUs, and at the 
school’s front office]. 
 

We are committed to continuous improvement in our approach to child safety 
and wellbeing and welcome feedback from families and members of our 
school community on ways we can further strengthen our child safety policies, 
procedures and practices.  
 

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions, please contact Stanhope 
Primary School at stanhope.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by phone on  
03 5857 2514. 

https://ccyp.vic.gov.au/news/new-child-safe-standards-start-in-victoria-on-1-july-2022-to-better-protect-children/


 


